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Participant Information Sheet
Study Title: Exploring Working Memory Capacity (WMC) Effects on the Second Language (L2) Fluency of Spanish-speaking Learners of English through the Acquisition of Resumptives
Researcher:





Ethics number: 23509
Deida Perea Irigoyen
Please read this information carefully before deciding to take part in this research. If you are happy to participate you will be asked to sign a consent form.

What is the research about?

This research is intended to obtain my doctorate’s degree in Applied Linguistics at the University of Southampton. 

I am currently a full time professor in applied linguistics at the Autonomous University of Ciudad Juarez (UACJ) and I am developing this research to find the relation between Working Memory Capacity (WMC) and oral fluency on a Second Language (L2) through the acquisition of complex linguistic features on adult Spanish-speaking learners of English. 
The questions intended to answer with this research are: 

General research question:
· What is the role that WMC plays on the acquisition of complex features and the L2 fluency of adult Spanish-speaking learners of English?

Specific research questions:
1) Does WMC correlate with the acquisition of complex linguistic aspects on adult Spanish-speaking learners of English?

2) Does the acquisition of complex linguistic aspects correlate with levels of L2 fluency (as an automatic process) on Spanish-speaking learners of English?

3) Does WMC correlate with L2 fluency on Spanish-speaking learners of English?

These questions are intended to be answered with the following objectives:

General Objective:
· The general objective of this research is to explore the role that WMC has on the acquisition of complex features and on the fluency of adult acquirers of an L2.

Specific objectives:
· Explore the relation between WMC and the acquisition of complex linguistic aspects L2 learners.

· Explore the relation between the acquisition of complex linguistic aspects on the automatic processing of L2 fluency. 

· Explore the relation between WMC and the automatic processing of fluency on L2 learners.

Why have I been chosen?

The reason you were chosen to participate on this research is because you are a native speaker of English with some college education, a college degree or a graduate degree and your age falls within a range of 20 to 35 years. 
What will happen to me if I take part?

As a participant you will be expected to take two hours of your day to take four tests. These tests are the following, and you may take them in the order you wish (although it is highly recommended that you take the Speech Generation Task test first): 
· A Reading Span Task, which should take no longer than 35 minutes;

· A Listening Span Task, which should not take longer than 30 minutes; after this you will have a 15-minute break. 

· A Speech Generation Task which should not take longer than 5 minutes, 

· A Grammaticality Judgment Task, which should not take longer than 20 minutes.

You will be given written instructions to complete each test. The instructions will be delivered to you via e-mail. Be aware that the Reading Span Task, the Listening Span Task and the Grammaticality Judgment Task provide detailed instructions right before you embark on taking them. However, you can contact any of the staff members via e-mail in case you have any question and/or require any type of assistance.  
Are there any benefits in my taking part?

The only benefit you obtain is my appreciation and my commitment to help you in any academic endeavour that you may require my help for in the future.
Are there any risks involved?

The only risk there may be is you experiencing any discomfort for taking four tests on a computer.  
Will my participation be confidential?

In compliance with the Data Protection Act/University policy, the data extracted for this research will be stored on a password- protected computer and will be accessed only by the researcher. Data will not be shared to any external parties and it will be used only for the purposes of this research.

Moreover, be sure that your participation will remain anonymous before, during and after your participation. You will never be asked to provide any personal information of any kind and data will not be linked to you at any moment. In order to make sure your anonymity is kept you need to provide only a nick name which will be used to store and organize data, but which must not be related to any personal information that might establish a connection with you. E-mail/s you send with data (particularly for the Speech Generation Task) will be received by staff members and not by me (the researcher directly), so that no reference to your nickname and personal information can be related.
What happens if I change my mind?

You may withdraw your participation from this research at any moment. Should you withdraw your participation, be aware that this will not have any consequence of any kind. You will not be affected on any aspect, either civil or academic. 
What happens if something goes wrong?
If you wish to place a complaint about any matter that involves your recruitment/participation on this research please contact: the Chair of the Faculty Ethics Committee Prof. Denis McManus (D.Mcmanus@soton.ac.uk). 
Where can I get more information?

In case you would like to obtain further information on your participation for this research, please contact me at elva.perea@uacj.mx. It will be my pleasure to clear any doubt you may have. 
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